
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman        Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations  

H-305, the Capitol       1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, D.C. 20515      Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting funding for the Encompass Addiction Treatment Expansion in fiscal year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Encompass Community Services, located at 380 

Encinal Street Suite 200, Santa Cruz, CA, 95060. The funding would be used for essential 

infrastructure costs—furniture, fixtures, and IT equipment. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will significantly enhance the capacity to expand addiction treatment 

services. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 

section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Zoe Lofgren 

Member of Congress 

 

 


